


Moreover, providing the requested information on incidents caused by international 

terrorism, criminal prosecution and sentencing, the Ministry forwards for your attention the 

following information illustrating the effectiveness of the legal framework. 

Last year one person was detained on suspicions of planning terroristic offences. The 

person was detained in the framework of criminal proceedings started in 2018 for inciting 

national, ethnic and racial hatred. The surveillance of the person was launched, because he 

posted offensive comments on different public websites targeting Roma and Russian 

people living in Latvia, inter alia, inciting to eliminate all of them. During investigation, 

the investigatory authorities established that the person is a self-proclaimed follower of 

Norwegian far-right extremist Anders Behring Breivik and is obsessed with ideas on ethnic 

supremacy and personality of Breivik. Inspired by shootings and explosion committed by 

Breivik in 2011, the person started preparatory works to commit violent terrorist attacks on 

minorities' schools and several shopping centres. The person had purchased means to 

intimidate and eliminate people causing several explosions. However, the execution of the 

intended violent terroristic offence was prevented and criminal investigation was started. 

During the initial stage of criminal investigation, the authorities found sufficient evidence 

to charge the person with an attempt to commit terrorism and to incite national, ethnic and 

racial hatred. However, following a medical examination, the person was found to be in a 

state of mental incapacity, and was therefore admitted to psychiatric clinic in accordance 

with the decision of the domestic court. 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Latvia avails itself of this opportunity 

to renew to the Office of Legal Affairs of the United Nations the assurances of its highest 

consideration. 

Riga, 16 June 2020 
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